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Neville Osborne

From: Shane Mortimer <shane.mortimer@theaark.org>

Sent: Wednesday, 18 November 2015 12:35 PM

To: Neville Osborne

Cc: Paolo Hodgkinson; Brett and Michelle Edwards; Barbara Bryan

Subject: Objection to Ratch Collector Wind Farm Modification Application

Dear Neville Osborne, 
 
The Collector Wind Farm does not have permission of the Allodial Title holders to proceed at all let alone 
modify to larger more impactful turbine blades. 
 
The Pear Land Council are not an approving body representing the Allodial Title holders. As the resident 
Elder of the Allodial Title holders, I object to the development and  
 
Allodial Title cannot be extinguished and burdens ‘Radical Title’ rendering it “void ab initio”. The 
Commonwealth/Crown has ‘Radical Title’. A valid record of transfer is required for “Allodial Title’ to 
change hands. No such record is in existence held by the Crown/Commonwealth, or any state or 
territory in Australia. Word of un-transferred allodial title has now spread throughout the continent, 
and as such, aware people now regard crown radical title as a mere fictitious image of the truth.   
 
There is also a conflict of interest in the Chair of the Planning Assessment Commission “Approving” the 
Collector Wind Farm development. The PAC is not an approving body and as the PAC members are paid by 
the NSW Government, they are compromised if they do approve it.. 
 
If there is to be another PAC hearing on the matter of the Ratch Collector Wind Farm and/or an application 
to modify, please list me to provide a Welcome to Country and address the PAC Hearing? 
 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Shane Mortimer   
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aka Shane Mortimer AE 
Guumaal-Ngambri Elder 
Canberra derives from Ngambri 
PO Box 65 Civic Square 
ACT Australia 2608 
Landline +61 (2) 4822 6688 
Mobile: +61 (0)432 377 369 
E-mail: ngambri@y7mail.com 
 
 
 
 


